
Heppenstall Grocery on Interurban Avenue South, across from the 56th Avenue South Bridge and 

Foster Station. A white building to the right is the field office of King County Engineering Department. 

“In 1921, Edward Heppenstall moved to Foster to join his five brothers, who lived in the area.  He 

decided to build a grocery store and put a two-story wood frame building.  For the next 16 years the 

building was both business and home for the Heppenstall family. Orders were phoned in on the 10-

party telephone line and delivered to customers twice daily by family members.” 

“With the six brothers, their wives, and more than a dozen children, there were so many Heppenstalls 

around Foster that they used to joke about changing the name to “Heppenstallvile.” 

Excerpt from Tukwila Community at the Crossroads by Kay F. Reinarts. 
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